
From: Nicholas, Wendy <NicholasWB@scdot.org>
To: Walker, TreyTreyWalker@gov.sc.gov
CC: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov

Date: 4/5/2011 9:56:07 AM
Subject: RE: S 594 - Temporary Work Zones

Actually, I read back through this quickly and we requested that the 12 feet be pulled out and just read “adjacent to 
the roadway” and that's what the subcommittee passed out.

From: Nicholas, Wendy
Sent: Tuesday, April 05, 2011 9:54 AM
To: Walker, Trey
Cc: Veldran, Katherine
Subject: FW: S 594 - Temporary Work Zones

We've been asked to support this bill. It basically extends the Move Over law to include language that says “12 feet 
adjacent to the roadway” in order to better protect workers who are working on the side of the road and not on the 
roadway itself. Our engineers are supportive of this language, but I wanted to run it through you before allowing 
them to print our name on a handout.

The agenda has not been posted for Senate Transportation's meeting tomorrow, but I anticipate it being on that 
agenda. Please let me know if you've got any thoughts. Thanks!

From: Loomis, Bonnie D [mailto:Bonnie.Loomis@duke-energy.com]
Sent: Thursday, March 31, 2011 1:54 PM
To: Nicholas, Wendy
Cc: Claunch, Chuck
Subject: S 594 - Temporary Work Zones

Wendy -

Please forward this email to Clem. I do not have his email address.

We understand that the temporary work zones bill (S594) will be in full committee next week and plan to use the 
attached one-pager in talking with members before the meeting. We have taken the liberty of listing DOT as a 
“supporting party.” Please let us know if we need to remove that reference.

Many thanks -
Bonnie

Bonnie D. Loomis
Director, Strategy & Planning - SC

1201 Main Street, Suite 1180
Columbia, SC 29201
Cell: 803-261-3280
Office: 803-988-7130
Fax: 803-988-7123
Email: Bonnie.Loomis@duke-energy.com

mailto:Nicholas,%2520Wendy%2520%253CNicholasWB@scdot.org%253E
mailto:TreyWalker@gov.sc.gov
mailto:KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov
mailto:Bonnie.Loomis@duke-energy.com
mailto:Sandra.Crawley@duke-energy.com

